

John Archer – Chairman Tel. No. 02476 419008 Association Website: www.sgra.co.uk Association e-mail: sgrainfo@gmail.com

## MINUTES OF STYVECHALE GRANGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

**LOCATION** – Grange Farm School

**DATE** - 7 March 2024

<u>PRESENT</u> – John Archer – Chairman, Councillor John Blundell, Mick Fitzpatrick – Treasurer, Councillor Mattie Heaven, Sheila Weare – Minutes Secretary. Plus 13 members of the Association.

**WELCOME** - John A welcomed everyone to the meeting.

<u>APOLOGIES</u> – Sylvia and David Cleaver, Sue Clifford, Judith and David Cule, Kirt Parshad, John Proffitt, Manjit Singh, Diane and Richard Upton.

<u>MINUTES</u> – The minutes of the meeting held on 1 February 2024, having been posted online and circulated, were accepted.

<u>MATTERS ARISING</u> – Review of Ward Boundaries – a decision is not expected until 7 May 2024. New NHS App – Prescription Ordering Direct (POD) will cease on 31 March 2024. John A reported that the administration at Phoenix Family Care is disorganised, with patients' records having 'disappeared'. Parking at War Memorial Park – John A thanked John B and all who objected to the withdrawal of the three hours free parking – this idea has been put on hold for now.

<u>DEFIBRILLATOR</u> – Grange Farm School have been given the use of a defibrillator which they have set up and registered with the Ambulance Service. The school would like the defibrillator to be a community resource, located outside the school gates, so that it is accessible 24/7. A secure cabinet with power supply would be required and the cost would be £500. Different paddles/pads would be needed for adults and children. A code must be obtained from the Ambulance Service to enable the defibrillator to be activated. As the school is not in a deprived area, they are unable to obtain funding for this and have approached SGRA for possible financial help. Although this is a generous gesture by the school, because of the logistics and the possibility of vandalism, it is not thought SGRA would be able to support this project.

<u>STYVECHALE OPEN GARDENS</u> – SGRA has been contacted by Styvechale Open Gardens asking if any members would be willing to open their garden for one afternoon on 9 June 2024 for charity. If any member is interested, please ask SGRA for contact details. If members plan to visit gardens on the day, transport would be advisable as the venues are quite a distance from one another.

**TOMLINSON FLOWER COMPANY** – this beautiful shop is now open in one of the units in Hexworthy Avenue. It is rumoured that a cake shop/coffee shop will be moving into the unit next door to Tomlinson's.

COUNCILLOR JOHN BLUNDELL/COUNCILLOR MATTIE HEAVEN — John referred to Coventry City Council's 2024/2025 budget. Council Tax will increase by 5%. Parking at the War Memorial Park — John was pleased to confirm that the Council will not be introducing parking charges for the first three hours. He thanked all who had supported his petition (some 3,600 people). A member reported that currently the barriers to the car park have been raised and the payment machines covered over. Bishop Ullathorne School bus subsidy will be withdrawn from September 2024 and John has spoken to both the headmaster and Transport for West Midlands. Pupils will be required to use public transport and parents are understandably concerned about this. It may also affect other bus users. It is hoped the history of 'rivalry' between the local schools will not recur following these changes. A member reported Finham Park pupils were fighting on one of the greens on the estate.

Mantilla Drive has at long last been included in the Council's list for repair this year. We await details of timing and extent of repair. SGRA had recently received complaints from three residents that their

properties were affected by considerable vibration when buses /heavy vehicles passed along Mantilla. **School Streets** – this is an experiment being trialled at various schools, but no school in Wainbody Ward has been included. **No.19 Bus** – John has presented a petition to Transport for West Midlands concerning the withdrawal of this service and they are actively considering this matter.

Charge for Garden Waste (Brown-Lidded Bin) – John and Mattie advised this will start in April 2024 with three months' 'grace' until June. There will be a charge of £40 per annum per bin. It is uncertain whether this will apply for 11 or 12 months. Residents will be required to register for the scheme online or via a call centre and will then be issued with a licence in the form of a sticker to affix to their bin. Any unregistered bins will be taken back by the Council. Mattie advised there is a strong possibility of a bin strike due to equal pay claims over contracts that allow staff to finish work early (task and finish). John reported on many empty buildings in the city and the Council has acquired several loss-making assets. Ikea – the Council want to obtain a loan to create a cultural centre in the Ikea building. Our Councillors are opposed to this expenditure. Defibrillator – John will look at community funding for this project. Street Lighting – John was asked about the proposed dimming of streetlights and he will investigate as to when and where this will happen.

<u>LOCAL POLICE UPDATE</u> – we have no update from our police team. Reported crime remains low on Styvechale Grange with theft of, and theft from, motor vehicles being the most common offence. John A and John B will attend a police liaison meeting at Canley on Wednesday 13 March 2024. Members were warned of distraction burglary where, for example, an offer is made to clear gutters at a very low price and the property is viewed as a potential target for burglary.

**STREETWATCH** – no news has been received from the team and we presume all is well.

TREASURER'S REPORT – Finances – we currently have £322.14 and with an annual projected cost of £275, SGRA is only financially sound for a further twelve months and our financial situation is therefore fragile. Various money-making/saving ideas were discussed and it was agreed we should carry out a door-to-door collection. The meeting agreed there would be no more raffles and members would make a voluntary contribution of £1 when attending the meetings. Mattie suggested approaching the business manager at Grange Farm School. Website – Mick would be very happy to receive feedback from members. The performance of Google Analytics is unsatisfactory. Facebook – the website currently advises people to join Stivichall/Styvechale Grange Facebook Group. We attract 247 people but again Mick receives no feedback.

Stivichall History Group meets on Mondays at the Festival Pub at 7.30pm. On Monday 25 March 2024 they will have their first guest speaker from Warwickshire metal detecting group.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS – A46 Stoneleigh Junction – John B advised that the closure will be back in place on 11 March until 17 March 2024. Mattie thanked members who had supported her petition for the Mantilla Drive resurfacing. Mattie referred to the proposal to merge the role of West Midlands Mayor with Police and Crime Commissioner and the fact that West Midlands Police are currently placed in special measures. Our Councillors would not want to sell off Canley Police Station. Litter Pick – Mattie will organise a litter pick for one Sunday morning in April, details to follow. Cuppa with a Councillor – the next session is on Friday 15 March 2024 at 11am at Finham Library. Smoke Alarms – as putting the clocks forward is a memorable event (this year on 31st March 2024) the Fire Brigade recommends it is a good time to check domestic fire alarms. Finance – volunteers are required to enable SGRA to carry out a door-to-door collection. John A asked members to recruit as many helpers as possible over the next two months, with the collection being carried out during June/July 2024. It is proposed to prepare a flier to distribute to residents. War Memorial Park – Mick advised that a new facility has been erected close to the bistro café and this is completely out of character with the existing buildings. The facility is believed to be changing rooms/toilets. It was suggested we approach Grange Farm School for support in our door-to-door collection.

**DATE OF NEXT MEETING** – Thursday, 11 April 2024 at 7.30 pm.